MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 13th DECEMBER 2013 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:     Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman),  Cllr. G. Tully, Cllr. D. Forster, Cllr. K. Haines, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. L. Chilton and Cllr. P.Smith 
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk)
Public Participation
Cllr. P. Smith gave confirmation that the route of the HS2 rail line would definitely not be running close to the Parish despite recent rumours to the contrary.  He also advised that there had been no further activity regarding the possible building site close to Dalebrook Estate.  The recent replacement of some lamp posts in the Parish was part of routine maintenance and not part of a complete renewal scheme.   A video surveillance notice will be erected close to the river within the next few days by SDDC.

Cllr. L. Chilton advised that there had been an offer of £100m to enhance broadband in  the district.    The repairs to the road surface in Newton Lane has been scheduled for 13th-17th January which will result in the road being closed over that period.  The cause of the damage to the road surface was also being investigated.     She also advised that there was a limited amount for funding for minor works that were for the benefit of the Parish
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/12
Apologies for absence.    
 Received from Cllr M. Stanton, Cllr. D. Smith and Cllr. J. Shorthouse
2/12
Variation in order of business 
No change deemed necessary
3/12
Declarations of members interest – 
None declared.
4/12
Planning Applications and decisions
    
There were no plans for consideration
5/12
Minutes of the previous meeting.   
These were circulated, read and approved as a true record.
6/12
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/12
Outstanding Matters – 

Cllr. Hill offered to check on the dead trees that were reported at a previous meeting.   New fingers had been fitted to the finger post on the village green – the clerk offered to paint the ironwork.  The signs on the river bank regarding no overnight parking and fishing restrictions had now been erected and concreted in to avoid further vandalism. The cost of the labour and materials for the sign had been recovered thanks to a grant from Derbys. CC which had been arranged by Cllr. L. Chilton.   Our thanks and appreciation to her for her help and for the very speedy payment. 
8/12
Clerks report.
Letters had been received from SDDC asking the Parish Council to consider the amount to be requested for next years precept and whether we would like to order the climbing wall/playmobile next year – both items to be put on the agenda of the January meeting.
Details of the proposed reduction in street lighting as an energy saving measure will be detailed on the village notice board in Main Street early in the new year.

Information regarding the proposed gas pipeline to Willington Power station had been received – has no affect on the Parish.    The Clerk issued copies of the revised Standing Orders to each of the councillors
9/12
Chairmans report. 

Cllr. Hill reported that he had received an e-mail from a parishioner enquiring what progress had been made

regarding the improvements to the Recreation Ground facilities.   The Parish Council are currently considering enhancing the equipment on the childrens play area and the general feeling of the councillors was that the interested parishioners should be invited to an arranged meeting at the Village Hall to allow for questions and suggestions from the villagers.   The Clerk will be arranging a suitable date for the meeting in January 2014.    Input from parishioners on all aspects of parish activities are always welcomed and in this respect Cllr. Hill pointed out that elections for the Parish Councillors was now little more than a year away and he urged any parishioners who wished to become more involved to seriously consider putting their name forward.
.e is on he 10/12
Parish Councilors reports.
Cllr. Ploughman reported that the recent Christmas Tree Festival had been very successful.   Profits had not yet been calculated but he confirmed that 50% would be donated to the Rainbows Charity.

Cllr. Haines enquired as to how much had been collected from the recent bonfire night.  £421 had been raised by Mr. and Mrs Tidy following the sale of hot dogs and mulled wine and a further £10 had been received anonymously. 
Cllr. Plowman passed over a further amount in excess of £200.    Unfortunately, despite the hard work of the organisers, the evening had been spoilt by high winds and heavy rain which reduced attendance.
11/12
Defibrillator

Following the equipment display and usage explanation by Mrs. Kim Coe at our last meeting the councillors were asked for their opinion as to whether we should proceed.   Two parishioners had sent e-mails offering to become a responder, Cllr. Tully had received two verbal offers and the clerk was also willing.   Cllr. Chilton advised that Ticknall had already agreed a similar scheme and she thought it probable that our Parish Council could receive a grant from Derbys. C.C.  of possibly £400.


Enquiries with the Parish insurance company resulted in the following reply:-  “So long as the volunteers

receive the correct training and the equipment is maintained nothing more is expected”   “My understanding is that members of the public who are not necessarily trained can equally gain access to defibrillators in public areas”   It was proposed by Cllr. Tully and seconded by Cllr. Haines that we proceed towards purchasing the equipment– unanimous agreement.    It was suggested that the Village Hall would be the most suitable site and Cllr. Hill offered to liaise with the Village Hall as to their acceptance and the siting.    The Clerk will obtain quotations for the supply of the equipment.
12/12
Childrens Play Area

Cllr. Hill had prepared a schedule of equipment costs for various pieces of playground equipment.   It was felt that Parishioners should be given the opportunity to voice their opinion before any orders were placed – the Clerk to arrange a meeting at the Village Hall.
13/12
Christmas Market.


The Christmas Market had proved a tremendous success and very well accepted as a community event by parishioners.   Many e-mail congratulations had been received.   It had been estimated that at one point approximately 500 people were on the recreation field.
No car parking problems were experienced and all rubbish had been cleared from the site.    It was not yet known how much cash had been raised.    It was envisaged that the market would occur again next year – possibly with more stalls.   The Parish Council offered their congratulations and thanks to the organisers as they recognized the enormous amount of work and attention to detail that had been necessary












14/12   Sunnyside Alms Houses.


Cllr. Tully enquired as to who were the trustees of the almshouses and whether a member of the Parish Council should be included.   It was unclear as to the exact make up of the trustees.   It was mentioned that residents had previously experienced difficulties in getting essential repairs completed.   Cllr. Forster offered to make enquiries.

15/12  Debris left behind after bonfire night.


Due to the very bad weather on bonfire night the fire had not burnt properly and most of the bonfire had remained unburnt resulting in large amounts of debris causing an eyesore.     Two quotes had been received which involved the hire of a digger and large skip.    Cllr. Plowman commented that he understood Mr. J. Winter would be dealing with the problem before the new year.
16/12
Village Web-Site.


A suggestion had been received that the current web-site be updated.   It was unanimously felt that the existing web-site was satisfactory and that it will be kept up to date.
17/12
Finance


The Parish Councils bank account stands at £8014.34 plus a further £6000 held on deposit with SDDC


R. Parker -              


Clerk fees




£129.09

M. Bennett



Posts and re-siting signs on river bank
£130


D. Bramall 



Replacing signs on finger post.

£192.78


R. Parker



New signs




£72


SDDC




Emptying dog waste bin


£64.75


Cllr. Hill said that a donation of £20 had been received following the village cricket match.


An amount of £12 is currently being held in respect of the cricket match and £500 is held from the organisers of the Village Hall Christmas Party committee.

To consider requests for funding under s 137 – none - received  
18/12
Date and time of next meeting

Friday 10th January 2014 at Newton Solney Village Hall at 7.30p.m. to view planning applications followed by council meeting at 7.45pm
PART 2 – EXEMPT ITEMS - none
There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.10pm
